
 

29nd October, 2021 

 Communication from the RUFORUM Executive Secretary 

The Office of the Executive Secretary, Regional Universities Forum for Capacity Building in 

Agriculture (RUFORUM) extends appreciation to the RUFORUM Board, the World Health 

Organisation and Africa Union Commission through the Africa Centre for Disease Control for the 

work you have done to help Africa cope with the COVID-19 pandemic. We also thankful to all 

other organisations including our National Governments for the work done towards managing the 

COVID-19 pandemic, and efforts towards economic recovery of the African continent. 

The COVID-19 pandemic exposed key gaps in Africa’s Science capacity to respond to the 

COVID-19 and other global challenges and clearly showed the urgent need for Africa to make 

significant and sustained investment in Science, Technology and Innovation. 

The RUFORUM Board thanks the Universities for the actions taken to respond to the COVID-19 

pandemic including transitioning to the online learning and development of protocols and 

innovations to mitigate against COVID-19 and other related challenges. The RUFORUM Board 

calls for increased cooperation and collaboration among African Universities and other Actors for 

collective action and mutual support to build capacity for Africa. 

The RUFORUM Board takes note of the ongoing efforts and support by the Government of Benin 

towards hosting the Triennial Conference that is due to take place 6-10 December 2021 in Cotonou, 

Benin and calls upon the RUFORUM member Universities and other Actors to participate. To 

minimize physical contact, most events will be held virtually. Unlike the previous Conferences, 

students from outside Benin will participate virtually this year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Press Release 
 



Notes to Editors: 

 About RUFORUM: 

The Regional Universities Forum for Capacity Building in Agriculture (RUFORUM), is a consortium of 

129 African universities operating in 38 countries on the continent with a mission to ‘strengthen the 

capacities of Universities to foster innovations responsive to demands of smallholder farmers through the 

training of high quality researchers, the output of impact oriented research and the maintenance of 

collaborative working relations among researchers, farmers, national agricultural research institutions’. 

RUFORUM was established by Vice Chancellors in 2004 with a Secretariat hosted at Makerere University 

in Kampala, Uganda. In 2014 RUFORUM signed an MoU with the African Union Commission to support 

implementation of the Science, Technology and Innovation Strategy for Africa (STISA 2024) Priority One 

on reducing poverty and ensuring food and nutrition security. RUFORUM has supported the training of 

2053 MSc, 627 PhD graduates and 229 BSc graduates, of whom 98% work in their countries or region, the 

generation of over 300 agricultural technologies and mobilized over US$236.3 million for strengthening 

postgraduate education in Africa. Please visit our Social media platforms and website: www.ruforum.org 

for more information. 

 

 

For additional information see contact below. 

Contacts: 

 

Name: Evaline Acan Corporate Communications 
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communications@ruforum.org  
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